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SIR ELLIS KADOORIE SECONDARY SCHOOL (WEST KOWLOON) 

No. 22 Hoi Fan Road, Tai Kok Tsui, West Kowloon, Kowloon. 

Tel: 2576 1871    Fax: 2882 4548 

E-mail address: sekss100@edb.gov.hk       School Website: www.seksswk.edu.hk 

 

Parents’ Letter No. 4 

 8 September 2020 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

Universal Community Testing Programme 

 

 Thank you for your continuous co-operation and support for our School’s contingency 

arrangements in learning and teaching in the past months.  As the COVID-19 has shown signs 

of subsiding recently, the Education Bureau has announced that all schools will resume 

face-to-face class teaching in two phases.  The first phase will start on 23 September 2020 

(Wednesday) and the second phase will start on 29 September 2020 (Tuesday).  Classes will 

be conducted on a half-day basis in order to reduce the risk of infection. 

 

 The Universal Community Testing Programme (UCTP) was launched by the 

Government since 1 September 2020 to identify asymptomatic patients in the community and 

cut the invisible transmission chain.  The Government has decided to extend the UCTP for 

four days to 11 September 2020 (Friday) after reviewing the experience from the operation of 

the community testing centres as well as public’s demand for the testing service.  We take this 

opportunity to encourage you to capitalize on the opportunity in the next few days and arrange 

for your children and family members to participate in the UCTP if not yet done so.  This is to 

protect the health of all school staff and students, and to create a more favourable condition for 

the upcoming resumption of face-to-face class teaching.  For details of the UCTP, please visit 

https://www.communitytest.gov.hk . 

 

 The epidemic situation may still fluctuate in the future.  We have made preparations 

for this “new normal”, and will remain agile and flexibly deploy different modes of teaching as 

appropriate.  We also appeal to parents and students for your understanding and support. 

 

 We hope that you will join hands with us to fight the epidemic, so that our students can 

enjoy a pleasurable and healthy school life. 

  

             Yours faithfully 

 

 

                                          ____________________________ 

                                   YEUNG KWONG Mong Ha 

                             Principal 

This Parents’ Letter can be found on our school homepage (http://www.seksswk.edu.hk/)and eClass Parent App. 

https://www.communitytest.gov.hk/
http://www.seksswk.edu.hk/
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官立嘉道理爵士中學 (西九龍) 

二零二零至二零二一年度第四號家長信 
 
 

普及社區檢測計劃  

 

各位家長／監護人：  

 

  感謝大家在過去多月一直努力配合和支持本校學與教安排的

應變措施。鑑於近期 2019 冠狀病毒病疫情有緩和的趨勢，教育局

已宣布全港學校分兩個階段恢復面授教學，首階段由九月二十三日

（星期三）開始，第二個階段由九月二十九日（星期二）開始，並

實行半日上課，以減低感染風險。  

 

  政府由九月一日開始推行普及社區檢測計劃（「普及檢測」），

希望找出社區中的隱形患者，務求切斷隱形傳播鏈。政府檢視社區

檢測中心運作經驗及市民需求後，決定延長普及檢測四天至九月十

一日（星期五）。本校藉此機會呼籲家長積極參與，若未進行檢測，

儘量把握未來數天的時間，積極安排  貴子女及家人參與普及檢

測，以保障學校全體師生的健康，為稍後恢復面授課堂締造更加有

利條件。有關普及檢測詳情，可瀏覽 https://www.communitytest.gov.hk。 

 

  疫情未來仍有機會反覆，本校已為這「新常態」作好準備，隨

時靈活應變，彈性運用不同的教學模式教學，同時希望家長及同學

能夠理解和配合。  

 

  期望各位家長 /監護人與我們攜手，同心抗疫，讓同學們享受

愉快健康的校園生活。  

 

 校長  

 

 

    楊鄺望霞啟  

2020 年 9 月 8 日  

 

 

此家長信可於學校網頁(http://www.seksswk.edu.hk/)及 eClass 家長應用程式內查閱。 

https://www.communitytest.gov.hk/

